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Debra A. Howland, Executive Director
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Re: DW 09-211, Aquarion Water Company of New Hampshire, Inc.
Water Infrastructure and Conservation Adjustment 20 10-12 Projects
Staff Recommendation for Approval

Dear Ms. Howland:

On November 2, 2009, Aquarion Water Company ofNew Hampshire, Inc. (Aquarion)
filed its proposed list of capital projects under its Water Infrastructure and Conservation
Adjustment (WICA) tariff provision. The Commission approved the WICA as a pilot program
in Order No. 25,019 (September 25, 2009) in Docket No. DW 08-098, Aquarion’s recently-
concluded rate case. Staff and the parties to Docket No. DW 08-098 have reviewed the filing,
conducted discovery, and have met in a technical session. Staff recommends the Commission
approve the filing, as does the Town of North Hampton. The Office of the Consumer Advocate
(OCA) does not oppose the proposed WICA projects for Year 1, i.e., 2010, or the Year 2 projects
identified for further discussion next fall.

This first filing under the WICA provisions contains the company’s proposed list of
WICA-eligible projects for each of the next three years. The Year 1 projects are to be
undertaken in 2010 and are presented for final review; the Year 2 projects, proposed for
construction in 2011, are presented for review and approval by the Commission; the Year 3
projects, proposed for 2012, are presented for advisory purposes and discussion. By November 1
of 2010, Aquarion will similarly file its three year list of WICA-eligible projects, but will also
file for approval of its first WICA surcharge to be applied to customer bills, based on completed
construction in 2010.

The Year 1 projects contained in Aquarion’s filing, proposed for construction in 2010,
total an estimated $908,000 and, if approved for inclusion in the WICA surcharge, would result
in a surcharge of2.01°o to customer bills effective for service rendered on and after 1/1/2011.
Aquarion’s response to Staff data request 1-6 (revised), attached to this letter, provides the




